MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD

ON MONDAY 22 MARCH 2004 AT 4.00 PM


In the Chair:
Councillor C McCambridge

Members Present:
Councillors M Black, C Blaney, S Blaney, M Digney, H A Harding, G Hartin, W Graham, T Laverty, D McAllister, A P McConaghy, R D McDonnell, R A McIlroy, O McMullan and M Molloy. 


Also Present:
Mr R G Lewis, Clerk and Chief Executive

Mr D Kelly, Chief District Building Control Officer

Mr A Wilson, Senior Environmental Health Officer

Miss F McCorry, Member Services/Clerical Officer

Mr P Duffy, DoE Planning Service

04/09:01
APOLOGIES AND CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS

Apologies

As members were present, there were no apologies.


Chairman’s Business

People of Madrid
Councillor McCambridge stated that her thoughts were with the people of Madrid after the recent atrocity.

Congratulations

Councillor McCambridge stated that she wished to congratulate the Ballycastle Cross Community Society on the success of their recent production of My Fair Lady, and the Ballycastle and District Horse Ploughing Society on the excellent turnout recently at the Horse Ploughing Match, Magheratemple.

Articles in the Press

Councillor McCambridge stated that she welcomed the recent article in Sailing Today, Cruising Off County Antrim, which gave Ballycastle Marina great praise, and also the article in People’s Friend, On The Road To The Giant’s Causeway, which, she stated had been very positive about the Moyle area in general.

Secretary of State Garden Party 

Councillor McCambridge referred to the Secretary of State Garden Party, and suggested that the nominations be dealt with as they had been previously.

After discussion,


Councillor McAllister proposed


Seconded by Councillor McCambridge and resolved,

“That nominations to the Secretary of State Garden Party be dealt with in the same manner as before and therefore be delegated to the Chairman, Vice Chairman and Chief Executive.”
04/09:02
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 23 FEBRUARY 2004
The minutes of the Council Meeting held on Monday 23 February 2004, having been circulated, were taken as read.


Amendment

Councillor Harding referred to page two of the minutes and stated that names had been spelt incorrectly and that sympathy had been expressed to the Huey, McHenry, Henry and Scally familities.


After discussion and subject to the amendment, 



Councillor Hartin proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Harding and resolved,

“That the Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 23 February 2004 be adopted.”

04/09:03
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 23 FEBRUARY 2004 


Councillor Harding referred to the amendments of the minutes and stated that care should be taken in future to ensure that names are correctly spelt.

She also stated that it had been quoted in the press that she had been nominated to attend the Islay Festival, and pointed out that she had not been.

04/09:04
APPLICATIONS FOR PLANNING PERMISSION
The Chairman welcomed Mr Paul Duffy of the Planning Office to the meeting.

E/2003/0204/F  Full.  Nm Developments, Carnkirk, Bushmills.  Erection of one-and-a-half storey dwelling and single storey garage.
There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

E/2003/0382/O  Outline,  Mr A Brown.  Lands at 106 Whitepark Road, Ballycastle.  Four agricultural outbuildings.

Mr Duffy stated that one letter of objection had been received for this application and that it had been recommended for refusal due to lack of integration and prominence in the AONB, erosion of rural character and unacceptable access arrangements.

Councillor Graham requested that a site meeting be held for this application.

Councillor McMullan requested that an office meeting be held and then a site meeting if necessary.

This was agreed.

Councillor McCambridge enquired if the erosion of character restriction would be within farms or farmyards within the AONB.

Mr Duffy stated in reply that not all sites within the AONB would be prominent.

E/2003/0409/O  Ouline.  Mr N Acheson, 191 Glenshesk Road, Armoy.  Site for house and garage.

E/2003/0410/F  Full.  Mr S Kane, 36 Cushendall Road, Ballycastle.  Replacement Access.

E/2003/0430/F  Full.  Armoy Homes, Land adjacent to 150 Moycraig Road, Mosside.  Erection of dwelling and detached domestic garage.

E/2003/0453/F  Full.  Mr L McConaghie, Adjacent to 92 Haw Road, Bushmills.  Proposed site for two semi-detached dwellings.

E/2003/0454/F  Full.  S Sweeney, Land at junction of Whitepark Road and Castlenagree Road, Ballyallaght, Bushmills.  Erection of 2 no semi-detached dwellings.

E/2003/0455/F  Full.  Ballycastle GAC, land to the north of 12 Whitepark Road, Ballycastle.  Provision of a new changing pavilion.

There were no objections to the above six applications, they were recommended for approval.

E/2003/0460/O  Outline.  Mr J Black, Adjacent to 3 Murlough Road, Ballycastle.  Site for dwelling.

Mr Duffy stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to lack of integration and prominence in the AONB.

Councillor McCambridge requested that a site meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2003/0461/F  Full.  Mr A Ali, 5 and 7 Castle Street, Ballycastle.  Change of use from existing shop to Indian take-away (fast-food).

Mr Duffy stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to it being detrimental to residential amenity of adjoining properties.

In reply to Councillor Harding, Mr Duffy stated that ten people had signed the petition of objection against this application.
Councillor McCambridge requested that a site meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2003/0476/O  Outline.  Mr W Hanna, Adjacent to 77 Ballykenver Road, Armoy.  Site for proposed new dwelling.  

Mr Duffy stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to erosion of rural character and lack of integration.

Councillor Hartin requested that a site meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2003/0480/F  Full.  S McAlonan, Land approximately 90m SW of 140 Glenshesk Road, Tureagh, Armoy.  Erection of wind turbine (to serve farmhouse and outbuildings).

E/2003/0512/RM  Reserved.  R S Whiteford, McCloeys Cottage, Adjacent to 36 Glenaan Road, Cushendall.  Cottage for Holiday Letting.

Councillor Harding thanked Mr Duffy for the approval for this application.

E/2003/0534/F  Full.  Mr T Gray, Adjacent to 25 Cozies Road, Bushmills.  Traditional one and a half storey thatched cottage and detached garage.

There were no objections to the above three applications, they were recommended for approval.

E/2004/0004/F  Full.  Mr J McMullan, Land between 60 & 62 Gaults Road, Cushendall.  Erection of single storey dwelling.

Mr Duffy stated that one letter of objection had been received for this application and that it had been recommended for refusal due to insufficient case on need, erosion of rural character and ribbon development.

Councillor McMullan requested that this application be deferred for one month for an office meeting.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0039/O  Outline.  S Craig, land approximately 40m to rear of 5 Islandarragh Road, Ballycastle.  Site for dwelling and domestic garage.

Mr Duffy stated that two objections had been received for this application, and that it had been recommended for refusal due to there being no case on need and unacceptable impact on trees.

Councillor Hartin requested that a site meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0042/F  Full.  Mr P Young, Quig Domain, Rathlin Island.  Replacement of existing dwelling with 1 no cottage and 1 no holiday dwelling.
There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

E/2004/0051/F  Full.  D McIntosh, 100 Middlepark Road, Glenariffe.  Replacement dwelling.

Mr Duffy stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to unacceptable design in AONB.

Councillor Graham requested that an office meeting and then a site meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0058/O  Outline.  Mr Smyth, 131b Ballinlea Road, Carrowreagh, Armoy.  Proposed site for new bungalow.

Mr Duffy stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to ribbon development and lack of integration.

Councillor Graham requested that a site meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0060/O  Outline.  Mr J Simpson, 121 Ballydivity Lane, Castlecatt Road, Bushmills.  Site for replacement dwelling.

E/2004/0061/F  Full.  Bushmills Rural Surestart Partnership, 25-27 Ann Street, Ballycastle.

E/2004/0063/F  Full.  Miss C Glass, Rear of 144 Causeway Road, Bushmills.  New dwelling (to replace existing structure).
E/2003/0072/O  Outline.  A Stevenson, 20 Manister Road, Drumroan, Armoy.  Site for replacement dwelling and domestic garage.
E/2004/0074/F  Full.  C McCambridge, 46 Bellisk Drive, Cushendall.  Proposed first floor extension and sun room.

There were no objections to the above five applications, they were recommended for approval.

E/2004/0075/O  Outline.  Mr R Hartin, Land adjacent to 107a Moyarget Road, Ballycastle.  Site for dwelling.  

Mr Duffy stated that this application had been recommended for approval due to ribbon development, lack of integration and erosion of rural character.

Councillor Harding requested that a site meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0078/F  Full.  Mr A McKillop, 12 Prospect Court, Cushendall.  Extension to dwelling.
E/2004/0081/F  Full.  Mr & Mrs P McCauley, Adjacent to 18 Coolkeeran Road, Armoy.  Proposed replacement dwelling.
There were no objections to the above two applications, they were recommended for approval.

E/2003/0082/F  Full.  Armoy Homes Ltd, Moycraig Road, Mosside (approx 160m NE of 150 Moycraig Road).  Erection of 2 no dwellings (one replacement for exisitng dwelling within site with laneway and access to Moycraig Road).

Mr Duffy stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to unacceptable multiple housing and erosion of rural character.  He also stated that there was unacceptable siting and design and unacceptable access arrangements.

Councillor McAllister requested that an office meeting be held with the Principle Planning Officer in attendance.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0083/F  Full.  Mr G Gaston, 5 Carnlelis Road, Prolusk, Bushmills, BT57 8XZ.  Replacement dwelling and garage.
E/2003/0084/F  Full.  The Kirk Session, Bushmills Presbyterian Church, 174 Main Street, Bushmills.  Extension and alteration of existing church.

Councillor Graham thanked Mr Duffy for the approval of this application.

E/2004/0086/F  Full.  Miss A Hartin, 43 Straid Road, Cloghcorr, Ballycastle, BT54 6HF.  Single storey side extension.

E/2004/0093/O  Outline.  Mr G Kirk, Land adjacent to 189 Straid Road, Bushmills.  Site for dwelling (Renewal of previous outline permission E/2001/0210/O).

There were no objections for the above four applications, they were recommended for approval.

This was agreed.

Applications deferred from the previous meeting.

E/2003/0194/F  Full.  Mr J McGowan, Icecream factory, 1 Strandview Road, land adjacent to Corner Block, Ballycastle.
Mr Duffy stated that one letter of objection had been received for this application.  He also informed members that following an office meeting, amended drawings had been received, and that it was now recommended for approval.
This was agreed.

Councillor Digney thanked Mr Duffy for the approval for this application.

E/2003/0253/F  Full.  Mr M McAlister, 12 Dalriada Park, Cushendall, BT44 0QT.  Demolish porch, side extension and garage, Build 2 no apartments and minor alterations to existing dwelling.

Mr Duffy stated that one letter of objection had been received for this application and he informed members that it had been deferred twice and amended drawings had been submitted, and informed members this application had been recommended for approval.
This was agreed.

Councillor C Blaney thanked Mr Duffy for the approval of this application.
E/2003/0255/O  Outline.  Mr E McAlister, Land adjacent to 56 Glen Road, Glenariff.  Site for dwelling.

Mr Duffy stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to insufficient case of need, build up and ribbon development.
Mr Duffy stated that the applicant had not made contact for an office meeting.

Councillor McMullan requested that an office meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2003/0448/F  Full.  S McAlonan, opposite 138 Glenshesk Road, Armoy.  Two storey dwelling.

Mr Duffy stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to insufficient case of need, prominence and lack of integration.

Councillor McCambridge requested that this application be deferred for one month.

Mr Duffy suggested that it be deferred for two weeks.
After discussion, it was agreed that this application be deferred to two weeks.

E/2003/0467/O  Outline.  Mr & Mrs J McAllister, land opposite 4-10 Knocknacarry Crescent, Knocknacarry Avenue, Cushendun.  Site for two storey guest house / dwelling.

Mr Duffy stated that this application had been refused due to insufficient case in need.  He also informed members that the Tourist Board had submitted a letter but he stated that it still did not show sufficient need.

Councillor McCambridge stated that there was very few facilities of this type in the area.
Mr Duffy stated that he was unfamiliar with the site or the history of the application.

Councillor McCambridge requested that this application be deferred for an office meeting.

This was agreed.

E/2003/0469/O  Outline.  Mr R A McIlroy, Adjacent to 49 Carnbore Road, Bushmills.  Proposed site for dwelling.  

Mr Duffy stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to lack of integration and ribbon development.  He also pointed out that there were sub standard visibility splays and inadequate forward sight distances.

Councillor McAllister requested that an office meeting be held for this application with the Principal Planning Officer in attendance.

This was agreed.

Councillor McAllister also enquired how there could be lack of integration when the dwelling would lie at the back of a hill, and he also pointed out that the sub standards visibility splays could be overcome.
Mr Duffy stated that he was unfamiliar with this application and could therefore not comment on these points.

Councillor McCambridge stated that it was grossly unfair to applicants that the representative from the planning service was unfamiliar with the sites and their history.
Mr Duffy stated that Case Officers go to site visits.

E/2003/0504/O  Outline.  Mr S Sweeney, Lands adjacent to 82 Castlecatt Road, Bushmills.  Site for dwelling.  
E/2003/0505/O  Outline.  Mr S Sweeney, Land SE of Castlecatt Village (approximately 150m SE of Castlecatt Orange Hall), Castlecat Road, Bushmills.  Site for dwelling.

Mr Duffy stated that the above two applications had been recommended for refusal due to change in character and build up (leading to further development opportunities), and he also informed members that he had visited both sites.

Councillor McAllister requested that an office meeting be held with the Principal Planning Officer in attendance.
This was agreed.

In reply to Councillor McAllister, Mr Duffy stated that if this application had been allowed, it could lead to further development applications.

Councillors Digney and McCambridge stated that applications were supposed to be based on their own merits and not on speculation.

E/2003/0513/O  Outline.  Mr & Mrs G Scally, Adjacent to 185 C and D Torr Road, Cushendun.  Building of two semi-detached cottages for renting to tourists.

Mr Duffy stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to no exceptional need demonstrated, a build up in the AONB and sub-standard visibility splays.  

He also stated that no contact had been made with the planners.

Councillor McCambridge requested that this application be deferred for one month to contact the applicant.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0007/O  Outline.  Mr R Elliott, Adjacent to 46 & 48 Cabragh Road, Bushmills.  Site for dwelling.

There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

Councillor McCambridge stated that she welcomed this approval.

E/2004/0037/O  Outline.  Mr D O’Neill, 190m South West of 74 Whitepark Road, Ballycastle.  Site for dwelling and garage.
Mr Duffy stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to a change in character and lack of integration.

Councillor Hartin expressed his disappointment that this application had been recommended for refusal and requested that a site meeting be held with a Member of Parliament in attendance.

This was agreed.

Councillor McDonnell referred to applications E/2003/0412/F and E/2003/0417/F and stated that both applications had been deferred since November 2003 for an office meeting, and that amended plans and drawings had been sent to the planners but that to date, the Architect could not obtain any details of how the applications were progressing.
Councillor McMullan and McCambridge concurred with these remarks.

Councillor McDonnell also stated that there should be a limit as to how long applications would be deferred.
Councillor McAllister stated that he fully supported these remarks.

Councillor McConaghy stated that an application for Hugh Gault of Whitepark Road had been delayed by both the planning service and the Environmental Heritage Service, and that the application was supposed to have been mentioned on this planning schedule.
Councillor Digney stated that she supported these remarks, and suggested that a letter be sent to the Principal Planning Officer highlighting members’ concerns.

After discussion, it was agreed that a letter would be sent to the Principal Planning Officer expressing Councils concerns regarding the delay in processing planning applications.
It was agreed that the site meetings would be held on Thursday 1 April 2004 to commence on the Causeway DEA.

04/09:05
CHIEF DISTRICT BUILDING CONTROL OFFICER’S REPORT


The Chief District Building Control Officer’s Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.



Review of The Building Regulations (NI) Order 1979 (as amended in 1990)
The Chief District Building Control Officer (CDBCO) stated that a Consultation Paper had been received from the Department of Finance and Personnel (DFP) seeking views regarding the primary legislation covering the control of building in Northern Ireland, being the Building Regulations (NI) Order 1979 (as amended).  He pointed out that this legislation would enable the DFP to make building regulations and would confer various related powers on district councils.
He stated that the Department proposed the examination and, where necessary, the amendment or omission of existing provisions, together with the introduction of additional provisions, together with the introduction of additional provisions.  He pointed out that it had been intended that these changes would be included in a new Act following the review of all aspects of the Order.  He also stated that submissions should be made by Friday 7 May 2004.

In response to Councillor McMullan, the CDBCO stated that the Department would regulate the fees for independent inspectors.
After discussion, it was agreed that further details of the Review of The Building Regulations (NI) Order 1979 (as amended in 1990) would be brought back to Council following the Group Building Control Management Meeting to be held on Thursday 25 March 2004.


After discussion,




Councillor McIlroy proposed,



Seconded by Councillor McConaghy and resolved,




‘That the Chief District Building Control Officer’s Report be adopted.”

04/09:06
ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH DEPARTMENT’S REPORT


The Environmental Health Department’s Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.


Water Sampling

In reply to Councillor McConaghy, the Senior Environmental Health Officer (SEHO) stated that he would check if water had been sampled again in Lisnagunagh, Bushmills.


This was agreed.


Water Hardness

Councillor Laverty stated that he had still been receiving numerous complaints regarding water hardness, and enquired if it would be possible to receive statistics from other Council areas on their water sampling.
The SEHO stated that a Drink Water Inspector could be invited to Council and that water hardness statistics would be circulated to compare this district to others.

This was agreed.

After discussion,


Councillor McConaghy proposed,

Seconded by Councillor McIlroy and resolved,


“That the Environmental Health Department’s Report be adopted.”




04/09:07
DEVELOPMENT MANAGER’S REPORT

The Development Manager’s Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.

Community Services Seeding Grant Application

The Clerk stated that an application had been received for a Seeding Grant from the recently established Ballycastle Business Development Association, and that it had been recommended that this application be approved.

This was agreed.

Community Relations Plan 2004/5
The Clerk stated that the Community Relations Plan and budget for the financial year 2004/5 had been circulated for members’ attention, and that the plan had been recommended for adoption.

After discussion, it was agreed that the Community Relations Plan 2004/2005 would be adopted.

Youth
Councillor McMullan referred to the Glenariff Youth Club and stated that it had received no form of assistance for running it.  He pointed out that schemes had been set up and given assistance in other areas, but not in the Glens area.
He therefore requested that the Youth Officer set up a meeting to discuss the future of the Youth Club in Glenariff.

He also referred to Moyle Art in Public Places and stated that a meeting had been set up in the Glens but that due to a mix up it hadn’t taken place, and that a future date was to be arranged but it hadn’t been.
After discussion, it was agreed that the Youth Officer would be requested to meet with the Glenariff Youth Club to discuss the Club’s future plans.
Advertisement of Employment

Councillor McCambridge stated that she would like to clarify the situation regarding the advertisement of the post of Economic Development Officer.  She informed members that it had been her belief that a meeting should have been held with Moyle Enterprise Company (MEC), Elected Representatives and the Development Section.
She stated that she had been surprised to read the advertisement in the paper for the post stating that the person would run MEC when it had been decided in Council that the Officer would be based at Sheskburn House.
Councillor Molloy concurred with these remarks and stated that he had thought that there would have been more consultation.

Councillor Laverty stated that he would have liked to have read the job description for the post for an opportunity to address the issues, and to gain a sound basis of how Council wished economic development to move on.

Councillor McIlroy concurred with these remarks and stated that it would be important for Council to meet with the MEC.

The Clerk stated that the MEC Board Members were scheduled to have a meeting on Friday 9 April at 1pm and pointed out that council members could be invited to attend.

Councillor McMullan expressed his concern that the meeting was to be held on Good Friday and requested that it be held on another date.

After discussion, it was agreed that a meeting would be arranged for Councillors to meet with the Chairman and Board Members of MEC to discuss the role of the Economic Development Officer.

Glen Traders Group

In reply to Councillor McMullan, the Clerk stated that the progress of the Trade Development Officer’s dealings with the Glen Traders Group would be reported.

Community Relations

Councillor McAllister expressed his concern that Elected Members perception of Community Relations had been included in Weaknesses in the SWOT analysis, and enquired about the source of this perception.
The Clerk stated that this would be queried.

This was agreed.

After discussion,


Councillor Graham proposed,

Seconded by Councillor McConaghy and resolved,


That the Development Manager’s report be adopted.”
04/09:08
TO DISCUSS CHARGES AT BALLINTOY HARBOUR
   (Requested by Councillor Laverty)
Councillor Laverty referred to the charges for Ballintoy Harbour and stated that having  considered Council’s proposal, the Fishermen still considered it unfair to impose the charges as the harbour was unmanned.

In reply to Councillor McCambridge, Councillor Laverty stated that his request was that no fees would be charged for the harbour. 

The Clerk reiterated that having decided to impose the charges, members should refer to the auditor’s comments, and reminded them that sound reason for rescinding the decision would be required.  He also stated that although there might be an argument for readdressing the level of harbour charges that it would be hard to justify no fees being charged.

After discussion,

Councillor Laverty proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Digney,


“That the harbour fees for the previous year be reviewed.”

Councillor McCambridge stated that money had been spent each year dredging the harbour and pointed out that it was the duty of the Council to recover as much of these costs as possible.

Councillor Harding urged Councillors to pay heed to the auditor’s comments.

Councillor McIlroy stated that Council had already met with the Fishermen and that a reduction had been offered but he pointed out that they did not seem to want to pay any fees, and suggested that the situation return to status quo.

Councillor McMullan suggested that a further meeting be held between members and the Fishermen.

Councillor McIlroy reiterated that the decision had to be made as to whether the Fishermen would have to pay the charges or not.

Councillor Laverty stated that the fees for the previous year and a review for the fees for the future would have to be readdressed.

Councillor McCambridge reminded members that the harbour was used for leisure and pleasure and pointed out that anyone who did not want to pay the fees could make the choice not to use the facilities.

Councillor Black left the meeting at this point.

After discussion,


Councillor McIlroy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Graham,

“That Council reiterate its policy to charge for the use of Ballintoy Harbour.”
On a recorded vote being taken requested by Councillor McDonnell, Councillors C Blaney, S Blaney, Graham, McConaghy , McCambridge, McDonnell, McIlroy and Molloy voted in favour and Councillors Digney, Laverty, McAllister and McMullan voted against the proposal which was carried.  Councillors Harding and Hartin abstained from voting.
Councillor Molloy reminded members that the charges had been established at the Rates Meeting and stated that Council could not review every decision taken to raise the rates.
Councillor Laverty stated that if fees were going to be charged at the harbour, Council should have ensured that that other users could not use the facilities free of charge, and he expressed his disappointment that Council had set out a policy without taking such issues into consideration.
After discussion, it was agreed a further meeting would be held with the Ballintoy Fishermen to discuss Harbour Charges.

04/09:09
THE FUTURE OF THE LIBRARY SERVICE

(Requested by Councillor Harding)
Councillor Harding stated that a number of people had expressed their concern over the future of library services in Moyle following a radio report which had indicated that there would be a closure.

Councillor McConaghy informed members that no decision had been taken to close any libraries in the Moyle area, and pointed out that the long term strategy would be available from 8 April 2004, and he stated that he would report further following the release of this report.

He also stated that a number of libraries had been identified for upgrading, but that one mobile library would be taken out of service.
04/09:10
CONFERENCES, COURSES

Sister Cities International 2004 Annual Conference, Fort Worth, Texas to be held on 14 July 2004.  (Cost - $375 plus accommodation and travel.)

After discussion, it was agreed that Councillors Graham, S Blaney, Laverty, Digney, McMullan and McIlroy would be nominated to attend the Sister Cities International 2004 Annual Conference, Fort Worth, Texas to be held on 14 July 2004.  

After discussion,


Councillor Graham proposed,


Seconded by Councillor S Blaney,



“That a stopover be made in Covington, Atlanta to visit the twin town.”
Councillor Molloy expressed his objection to this proposal and stated that it would be a waste of Rate Payers money and enquired what benefit it would be.

After further discussion, it was agreed that costs of flights to Fort Worth, Texas, and comparison costs for a stop over in Atlanta would be brought back to Council before a decision would be made on whether there would be a visit to Covington or not.
 04/09:11
Notices of Applications under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 and Betting, Gaming, Lotteries and Amusements (NI) Order 1985

The Clerk stated that an application had been received under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 for:

Occasional Licences – Glenrovers GAC (Armoy) on 20 & 21 March 2004.

Occasional Licence – Cushendall Hurling Club on 20 March 2004 from 8pm – 1am.


There were no objections to the above applications.

04/09:12
Sealing of Documents



The Clerk stated that the following document was required to be signed and sealed:-



The Cushendall District Development Group Ltd – Old School Lease




After discussion,



Councillor McConaghy proposed,



Seconded by Councillor C Blaney and resolved,



“That The Cushendall District Development Group Ltd – Old School Lease be signed and sealed.”


The Clerk also stated that due to minor amendments the Harbour Service Agreement with Caledonian MacBrayne Re:  Rathlin Ferry Services would be brought back to Council for approval for signing and sealing.

This was agreed.

04/09:13
Correspondence

Latent Demand Test

Letter dated 3 March 2004 from the Housing Executive stating that following the latent demand test in Ballinlea, it had been concluded that there was insufficient need to merit inclusion of a new build scheme. 

This letter was noted.

Health and Social Care Services

Letter dated 4 March 2004 from Homefirst Community Trust seeking views on the draft strategy on how they intend to work with local people to improve health and social care services.  

Councillor McMullan requested that it be investigated how Homefirst would work in conjunction with the Causeway Trust in regard to user groups in Moyle.

This was agreed.

Planning Application Pack

Letter dated 5 March 2004 from the Planning Service stating that the Department had revised an up-to-date Planning Application Pack.  

This letter was noted.

Management Board Referral

Letter dated 8 March 2004 from the Planning Service regarding a Management Board Referral for two semi detached dwellings on lands adjacent to 18 Portbradden Road, Portbradden and that the Board had concluded that planning permission should not be granted. 

This letter was noted.

Absenteeism Report

Letter dated 9 March 2004 from the Local Government Audit Office and Absenteeism Report 2002/03.  

This letter and report were noted.

The New GP Contract

Leaflet from the Health and Social Services and Public Safety – The New GP Contract, What it Means to You.  

This leaflet was noted.

Press Article

Article from Sailing Today, April 2004, Cruising Off County Antrim.  

This article was noted.

Press Article

Article from The People’s Friend, 13 March 2004, On The Road To The Giant’s Causeway.

This article was noted.

Sitting Facilities at Rathlin Island
Letter dated 11 March 2004 from Richard Price Stephens enclosing a letter that he sent to The Chronicle Newspaper regarding sitting facilities in Rathlin Island.

This letter was noted.

Other Correspondence / Reports Circulated

Removal of Scrap

Letter dated 13 January 2004 from Caledonian MacBryne addressed to Councillor McCambridge offering a free facility to remove scrap from Rathlin Island.

The Clerk stated that arrangements were already being made to avail of this offer and that it would be useful if this was mentioned in the press.
Quay Road Playing Fields

Letter from the Parent Teacher Association (PTA) addressed to Councillor McCambridge for the County Primary School, Ballycastle seeking permission to use the Quay Road Playing Fields on 19 June 2004.

It was agreed that the PTA for the County Primary School would be granted permission to use the Quay Road Playing Fields on 19 June 2004.

Correspondence / Reports not circulated

Consultation Document - Department of Agriculture and Rural Development, draft legislation to replace the existing Horse Passport Regulations (Northern Ireland) 1999.

Consultation Document - DETI, Proposals for Cinematograph (Safety) (Amendment)        Regulations (Northern Ireland) 2004.

Consultation Document – HSENI – Proposals for Work at Height Regulations (Northern Ireland) 2004.

Northern Ireland Policing Board – 2004-2007 Policing Plan.

Health Promotion Agency – Research and Evaluation Review 2002-2003.

The meeting concluded at 7.13 pm

……………………………………………………..

CHAIRMAN

……………………………………………………..

CLERK & CHIEF EXECUTIVE
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